



Laurel, Maryland 20707-5901

Thomasina V. Rogers, Chair T. Eloise Foster, Vice Chair Fausto R. Bayonet Omar M. Boulware Howard A. Denis Chris Lawson

> GENERAL MANAGER Carla A. Reid

Montgomery Square Citizen's Association ATTN: Mr. Bob Gross PO Box 34811 Bethesda, MD 20827

RE: Devilwood Dr. WMR BR6562A18

14501 Sweitzer Lane

## Dear Customer:

Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission (WSSC) recently started the design of the project Devilwood Dr. Water Main Replacement (WSSC Project No. BR6562A18) and distributed the door hangers in your neighborhood to alert you of the upcoming project. WSSC was then alerted to a recently completed Washington Gas project that repaved the roads in your neighborhood. After reviewing the potential impact of the upcoming WSSC project on the recently paved roadways, WSSC has decided to suspend the WSSC water main project. WSSC will resume the design of the project in no sooner than 2021.

Providing a reliable supply of safe drinking water at affordable rates continues to be our highest priority, but with over 90 years of service, WSSC is facing the same problem confronting water providers across the country – decaying pipes and valves. As we design the water main replacement project for your neighborhood, WSSC will work closely with the residents and regulatory agencies to deliver a high-quality project, while minimizing disruptions to you and the environment.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:

Project Name and Number: Devilwood Dr. WMR - BR6562A18

Project Manager: Matthew Brew Contact Information: (301) 206-8820

Sincerely,

Matthew Brew

Project Manager